August 8, 2011

Ben C. Reeves, Jr.
Barbour County District Attorney's Office P.O. Box 61
Eufaula, AL 36072-0565
Via Fax: 334-687-9269

Dear Mr. Reeves,

We are writing to seek the immediate criminal prosecution of Alabama prison officials responsible for the beating death of Rocrast Mack, who died in an Alabama state prison one year ago this week. On August 4, 2010, Mr. Mack was beaten to death by Alabama correctional officers in Ventress Correctional Facility in Clayton, Alabama. Dozens of prisoners at Ventress witnessed the murder. Rocrast Mack was 24 years old and was serving a sentence for a non-violent charge when he was killed.

Despite complaints being filed with your office, the Alabama Attorney General, and the Department of Justice, no criminal charges have yet been filed against the perpetrators for this murder. The lack of response from law enforcement to Mr. Mack's death has compromised security in Alabama's prisons and created serious concerns about enforcing laws against criminal misconduct by correctional officers.

The abuse of power that Mr. Mack's murder reveals is deeply disturbing as is the absence of any criminal accountability for the extraordinary misconduct by prison guards evident in this case. The fact that Mr. Mack's murder occurred in full view of dozens of prisoners also indicates that those who participated in the attack on Mr. Mack did not expect to be punished, which makes the intervening year that has gone by with no criminal prosecution all the more troubling.

We would greatly appreciate a formal response to this letter. We stand ready to assist your office in any way to ensure that charges are brought against these officers who have engaged in serious criminal misconduct and, along with family members of Mr. Mack, sincerely hope that action can be taken immediately.

Thank you for your time and attention.

Sincerely,

Bryan A. Stevenson

At St

Executive Director